NSTR # 52014000321 RECD 10/16/2014 11:55:48 CHRISTINE HALLORAN TOWN CLERK EASTON CT

Easton Police Commission Regular Meeting

Easton Public Library Community Room October 13, 2014

The Easton Police Commission Meeting was called to order at 5:35 p.m. by Chairman Colangelo.

Present were: Richard Colangelo, Chairman

Raymond Martin, Vice Chairman Marvin Gelfand, Commissioner Laurie Israel, Secretary pro tempore

Also present: Chief James Candee

Captain Rich Doyle

I. PRELIMINARY BUSINESS

A. Chief Candee received a letter from former Commission Chairman Robert Nicola regarding a Traffic Authority Conference.

II. PUBLIC COMMENT

There was no public comment.

III. <u>OLD BUSINESS</u>

- A. Chief Candee distributed his monthly report. Of note were 9 delays in response time, spread across all three shifts.
- B. Chief Candee gave an update on the Communications Console project.

IV. NEW BUSINESS

- A. Commissioner Gelfand moved to approve the minutes of the September 8, 2014, Regular Meeting, and the motion was seconded by Vice Chairman Martin. The motion passed unopposed.
- B. A discussion was held regarding Adirondack Trail Subdivision. Chairman Colangelo moved to approve the two stop signs as indicated in the map showing driveways at the Adirondack Estates. Vice Chairman Martin seconded the motion, and the motion passed unopposed.

- C. Based upon the diagram provided by Officer Kinahan, Chairman Colangelo moved to approve the signage adjacent to Silverman's Farm. Chairman Martin seconded the motion, which passed unanimously.
- D. Chairman Colangelo made a motion to approve the DOT pavement marking project. Commissioner Gelfand seconded the motion. The motion passed unanimously.

V. <u>EXECUTIVE SESSION</u>

Chairman Colangelo made a motion to go into Executive Session at 5:56 p.m. The motion was seconded by the undersigned Commissioner. The Commission returned to Regular Session at 6:05 p.m. No motions were made and no votes were taken during Executive Session.

After Executive Session, Chief Candee presented the Commission with a letter indicating his intent to retire at the end of his current contract. Thereafter, at 6:07 p.m., Comissioner Gelfand moved to adjourn the meeting. The motion was seconded by Vice Chairman Martin and approved without objection.

Commissioner Laurie Israel, Secretary pro tempore